
 
 
 

Why hire a design firm when you can just get a G.C.? 
 
 
A design firm and a contractor have two different roles in the construction process. In 
order to achieve a high quality finished space, it is essential to fulfill both roles. 
Obviously we are not talking about changing a light fixture or replacing a toilet bowl. For 
that just find the right contractor to take care of it.  We are talking more about a 
construction undertaking that requires sorting through design ideas and then building the 
project using multiples trades.  This would encompass from the scale of a bathroom on 
up.  
 
A contractor’s role is in constructing the project.  That is where their passions and know 
how lie.  There are excellent contractors out there who are great problem solvers and 
possess not only a high level of integrity but a high level of craftsmanship. This is key. 
He brings with him vast knowledge of how to make raw materials become a tangible 
space. He will enlist a number of sub contractors to handle the various trades required in 
the project. These might include electrician, plumber, framer, steel fabricator, painter, 
carpenter, cabinet maker, etc. in order to carry out the design put forth by the client and 
design firm.  They are incredible at coordinating everyone and everything that needs to 
come onto the building site.  They’re amazing to watch and at times speak multiple 
languages.  It’s incredible. 
 
The architect and interior designer’s role is to understand the client’s needs and then 
design around those needs.  An architect/interior designer will work with the client to 
visualize the completed space, house or building.  The architect and interior designer 
brings the aesthetic as well as the technical knowledge required in order to steer the 
project and help bring it to fruition on schedule and on budget.  A plan is put forth, and I 
don’t mean a drawn plan, but rather a game plan.  By pulling the ideas together before 
the contractor ever even steps on the site, marginal ideas have been worked through 
and fleshed out to arrive at the viable useful ones. Not to mention all the time and money 
saved.  
The architect and interior designer works closely with the client to understand the ways 
in which the space will be used.  

• How does one live in the space?  

• How will one occupy the space? 

• What codes are relevant to the project and the way in which the project has to be 
designed? 

• How does the house/building fit on the site? 

• How should the architecture be planned based on use? Private space vs. Public 
space or Inside space vs. Outside space. 

• How does one space flow to the next and the next…? 

• What kind of feeling does the architecture invoke upon the user? 

• How does daylight enter the interior space and from where? 

• What are the materials which will make up the architecture? 

• How do these materials come together so that they are actually constructible? 



 
 
 

• What are the lighting requirements for the spaces and then what fixtures are best 
suited? 

• How are walls constructed to ensure the proper insulation value? 

• How is the roof constructed to ensure there is no water infiltration? 
 

The architect and interior designer also coordinates the project with the various 
engineers on the project.  This not only saves time and money during the construction 
but saves on headaches and gray hairs.  It’s better to discover that the Mechanical 
Engineers duct can’t fit past the big piece of steel the Structural Engineer designed 
before the duct and steel have been fabricated, shipped to the site and is now causing a 
half dozen phone calls to the design firm from the contractor.  In short, the architect and 
interior designer helps to solve problems before they arise. 
 
Together the Design Firm, Contractor and most importantly the client are a team.  Any 
one without the other two is not a good plan. 
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